[image: image1.png]e ’7 )
N
Y -ﬂ"

EPARTNER

Yl



           ALAMOGORDO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY



 






700 Virginia Avenue









    Alamogordo, New Mexico 88310











    (575) 439-4300

NEWS RELEASE
January 9, 2012
On January 8, 2012, at approximately 11:22 a.m., the Alamogordo Department of Public Safety responded to a local business located in the 100 block of North White Sands Blvd. in reference to a stabbing.  Upon arrival, officers located a 20 year old male employee of the business suffering from a single stab wound to his back.  The investigation revealed that the suspect, a 25 year old male Alamogordo resident, identified as Russell D. Wilson, became involved in a verbal argument with his girlfriend, who is also an employee of the local business.
Pursuant to the investigation, it was discovered that at some point during the argument Mr. Wilson approached the victim, stabbing him once in the back.  Mr. Wilson then left the area and was later located at his residence in the 200 block of Moonglow Ave.  The victim was taken to GCRMC and later airlifted to a hospital in El Paso, Texas.
As a result of the investigation and evidence recovered, Mr. Wilson was arrested and charged with Aggravated Battery (Great Bodily Harm), and Tampering with Evidence.  Mr. Wilson was incarcerated at the Otero County Detention Center in lieu of a $15,000.00 bond pending arraignment in Magistrate Court.
Release prepared by Detective Lieutenant Israel R. Trujillo 
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